
 
 

 

The GVH investigates a cartel of cathode-ray tube manufacturers 
 

The Hungarian Competition Authority (Gazdasági Versenyhivatal – GVH) initiated a 
competition supervision proceeding against the following undertakings: Samsung SDI 
Co. Ltd, Samsung SDI Germany GmbH, Samsung SDI Magyarország Zrt., Thomson 
TDP sp. Z.o.o., LG Philips Displays Czech Republic s.r.o., LP Displays, Chunghwa 
Pictures Tubes (UK) Ltd, Chunghwa Pictures Tubes Ltd, Daewoo Orion S.A., Daewoo 
Electronics Global HQ, Daewoo Electronics European HQ, MT Picture Display 
Germany GmbH, Matsushita Global HQ, Matsushita European HQ. 

Based on the data available the undertakings mentioned above concerted their practice 
regarding the manufacturing and distribution of cathode-ray tubes (including coloured 
pictures tubes and coloured screen tubes) on the European market between 1995 and 2007. 
The anti-competitive behaviour may have concerned the exchange of sensitive market 
information (about prices, volumes sold, demand and the extent to which capacities were 
exploited), price-fixing, the allocation of market shares, consumers and volumes to be sold, 
the limitation of output and coordination concerning the production. The undertakings 
evolved a structural system and functional mechanism of cooperation. 

According to the available evidences it is presumable that the coordination of European and 
Asian undertakings regarding to the European market also included Hungary from 1995 to 
2007. The coordination concerning the Hungarian market allegedly formed part of the 
European coordination. Samsung SDI Magyarország. was called into the proceeding since it 
manufactured and sold cathode-ray tubes in Hungary in the examined period, and it allegedly 
participated in the coordination between its parent companies.   

The European Commission conducts an investigation on the EU market, which automatically 
includes the examination of the Hungarian market after Hungary’s accession (i.e. as of May 
2004). But as the cartel is alleged to have already functioned before this time, the GVH is 
entitled to investigate the period before 1 May 2004. 

The initiation of the competition supervision proceeding does not mean that the undertakings 
in question actually committed the infringement. The proceeding targets the clarification of 
the facts and thus to prove that the infringement assumed has been committed. According to 
the Act such proceedings must be closed within 180 days, however this time limit can be 
extended two times by further 180 days each, depending on the complexity of the case. 

Case number: Vj-45/2008. 
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